PARISH OF ST BRELADE

PARISH ASSEMBLY

Minutes of an Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Brélade held in the
Main Hall at the Parish Hall, St Aubin, St Brelade on Tuesday 25 October 2022 commencing

at 19:00 hours.

Chairman of the Parish
Assembly:

Procureur du Bien Public Peter Norman, presided.

Convening Notice:

The Convening Notice was read by the Assistant Parish
Secretary.

1. Minutes of Previous
Assembly:

The Minutes of the previous Assembly of Principals and
Electors of the Parish of St Brélade held on Tuesday 25
October 2022 were adopted after a proposal by Arthun
Morley that the Minutes be taken as read and that was
seconded by Samantha Cox.

2. In accordance with Article
5(1) of the licensing
(Jersey) law, 1974 as
amended, consider the
following licensing
application for
recommendation to the
licensing Assembly.

Tres D’or Limited

Mr Vasile Cosmin Popa
3" (Restaurant0 category
Tresor

La Neuve Route

St Brelade

JE3 8BS

The Chairman announced consideration was being given
for a 3 (Restaurant) category licence for

Tres D’or Limited (Previously Shinzo).

Reports from Morris Architects stated that previously 70
Patrons had been allowed for internally and 24 externally
and the report from the Environmental Dept supported that
but was subject to the Report from the Fire Department
which would confirm occupancy numbers which had nof
yet been received.

There being no legal representation for the Company Mr
Popa spoke on behalf of Tres D'or Limited and said the
restaurant would have a French style cuisine and was just
a restaurant not a bar, with an outside area and quief
background music.

The Chairman advised the Assembly that he had received
a copy of an e-mail sent from Jason Troy requesting that
the applicant be questioned regarding whether the licence
was to be extended to the outside patio area and if so
whether there would be any time restrictions.

Mr Popa explained that the outside area was included in
the occupancy numbers and a time restriction of 10pm for
when music to be stopped by and the area would be
vacated by 23:00 hrs was planned.

However the Chairman felt there was a lack of
understanding of the exact requirements of the law and
requested that Mr Popa seek advice From Mr Jason Troy
regarding occupancy of all of the restaurant area.




Arthur Morley asked for a letter from Tres D'or Limited to
confirm the interior and exterior numbers be sent to the
Parish before the Licencing Assembly on November 15,

The Chairman asked if there was a proposal for the
application? The Application was proposed by Mr Paul
Wood and seconded by Samantha Cox.

;I"he Chairman then asked for a show of hands regarding
the proposal and there were 4 votes in favour and none
against.

The Chairman approved the application and advised
Mr Popa to attend the Royal Court on Tuesday 1%
November 2022.at 2:00pm.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all
for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at
19.12 hours.

Signed: Dated:

Peter Norman
Procureur du Bien Public




